Written by Austin Benson Thursday, 25 July 2013 13:45 -

## Commissioners told increase in expenses, decrease in donations

Dawson County Museum officials want more money—\$40,000 more.

Citing higher operational expenses and lower membership and donations, museum historical director John Woodward requested \$70,000 at a Dawson County Commissioner meeting on July 15.

Woodward noted that the number of museum memberships and donations are at an all-time low.

On a related matter, chairman P.J. Jacobson signed a contract for Miller and Associates Consulting Engineers to continue improvements at the museum.

Dawson Area Development community development coordinator Deb Jensen said funding for completed renovations to the museum came from a \$135,960 grant. Local money, added an extra \$40,781 to total \$176,741, Jensen said.

No action was taken on the request, according to Dawson County clerk Karla Zlatkovsky, because the amount has to be figured into the 2013-14 budget, which has not yet been set.

The Dawson County Ag Society also submitted a budget request—for \$228,165.

Zlatkovsky said property valuations will determine the amount of tax money those entities can receive.

## DC museum officials request \$40,000 more

308-537-3636

